ASCC A&H Panel
Approved Minutes

Friday, September 12, 2014





1:30 PM -3:00 PM

110 Denney Hall
ATTENDEES: Aski, Bitters, Cashin, Parsons, Sanders, Taleghani-Nikazm, Vankeerbergen
AGENDA: 
1. Approval of 4/18/14 minutes  
· Sanders, Parsons, unanimously approved
2. Introductions & items from Chair J. Aski  
· Aim is never to tell departments what to do (how to teach a subject). The purpose of the Panel review is to keep track of core requirements: GE requests are thoroughly reviewed; concurrences are important; check credit hours and elements of a syllabus. 
3. English 4555 (new course) 
· Syllabus should specify where readings (works) are available.
· Remind Dept. to add grading scale when course is taught.

· Prereq: is it any 2367 in the English Dept or any at the university? This should ideally be specified in order to anticipate and prevent questions from students at a later stage.
· Request to provide information (including length and format) about the assignments.
· Sanders, Cashin, unanimously approved with one contingency (in bold above) (and three recommendations in italics)
4. Film Studies 5600 (new course)  
· The Panel made its decision on the proposed course mostly based on Matt Swift’s syllabus, which is much more detailed than the other one. The Panel agreed that in Mitchell Rose’s syllabus, one sentence should be removed because deemed to be inappropriate (Under VIII Grading and Evaluation): “Adequate is never good enough for an artist, and has a tendency in the real world to result in waitressing.” That syllabus also does not include description of assignments and when these are due.
· What is the exact title of the course? The form says, “Pathways in Film Practice and Theory.” Mitchell Rose’s syllabus says, “Pathways to Film Practice and Theory.” Matt Swift’s syllabus says, “Pathways for Film Practice and Theory.” Make sure that all syllabi and form use the same title.

· If course can count in any manner in the undergraduate major, the Panel needs to see a curriculum map. For future submissions of new courses, if a Film Studies course can count in the focus area, please include the possible FS courses under that category (as well as the new course) and submit an updated curriculum map with the course request in curriculum.osu.edu.
· Sanders, Cashin, unanimously approved (with three recommendations in italics)
5. Political Science 4123 (new course; requesting GE Historical Study) 
· Course already approved by SBS Panel as course and for GE Social Science.

· P. 4 of syllabus: “I reserve the right to decrease the existing grade…”. Advise that Department look into this. Panel is not at all sure that this statement agrees with University policies.
· Assessment plan: Sample questions do not always clearly fit with the ELOs. At times, the assessment plan seems to address the content of the course rather than the learning outcomes for GE Historical Study. Department might try to articulate the link between the GE Historical Study ELOs and the sample questions more clearly
· GE Historical Study ELO #3: Where are the primary historical sources in the course? In this course, students should speak and write critically about primary historical sources, but the syllabus does not identify those primary sources.
· Parsons, Sanders, unanimously approved with one contingency (in bold above) (and two recommendations in italics)
